

CONSULTATION - APPLICATION


	Application No:
	12/01650/F & 12/01651/F

	Applicant’s Name:
	E P Barrus Ltd

	Proposal:
	Erection of two industrial (RUBB) storage buildings, alterations to service yard area and the creation of a new vehicular access off Launton Road

	Location:
	E P Barrus Ltd Granville Way Bicester

	Parish(es):
	 Bicester

 


Following a site visit on 11 December 2012 and inspection of the details, I fully support these planning applications for E.P.Barrus Ltd to expand and to improve its access onto Launton Rd.

Background

E.P.Barrus, established in 1917, moved in 1977 to these purpose-built premises in Bicester.  A key employer and part of the community, Barrus imports and distributes tools and machinery, adding considerable value through its technical testing and training facilities which have expanded in recent years.  Today around 150 staff are directly employed by Barrus, supporting a company turnover of £50m which is hoped to expand to £100m in future.

Current Situation

In order to accommodate its storage & distribution requirements, Barrus has rented a ~100,000 sq.ft warehouse on the MoD’s nearby C Site but notice had been given to vacate by 31 Dec 2013.  Barrus has investigated, with my assistance, other sites locally to expand onto but a suitable site has not yet been found. 

The current proposal represents a means of Barrus investing in its existing site, retaining and possibly expanding its workforce, and maintaining flexibility and control to safeguard the future of the company in Bicester.
The proposed investment in prefabricated structures should assist the current urgent need and growth of Barrus through efficient construction methods and flexible future use.  On-site discussions suggested the apparent suitability of the redesigned service yard and erection of the structures, with  choice of design and colour to meet the objectives of the company and planning authority to enhance the attractiveness of the area.

Access & Parking

The proposed access to the site promises to reduce traffic congestion at the junction of Chaucer Way and Launton Rd at peak times.  The new access should therefore directly assist operational efficiency for Barrus and, in sharing this access, for neighbouring BGP.  By reducing the load on the existing junction, it will have further benefits for other businesses on Chaucer Way.  The proposal to block the existing access to Chaucer Way should also prevent unauthorised parking of LGVs, creating operational and environmental advantages.
I further support the proposal to expand the car parking to meet peak needs during training sessions, whilst retaining the healthy trees as part of the landscape enhancement.
In conclusion, this proposal would contribute practically towards the objectives of the Cherwell Economic Development Strategy (2011-16).  
Please let me know if further information is required.
Steven Newman

Economic Development Officer
5 January 2013
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